

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

September 1966

MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

The September membership meeting will be held at the clubhouse on Wednesday, September 28, 1966, at 8:30 P.M. Presiding over the meeting will be your new President, office officials, and Board of Directors. Come out and meet them and shake their hand. This is the meeting we are expecting a record attendance, so we have not one but two great sportsman films, followed by some of those famous Silver Spring Chapter refreshments.

CONGRATULATIONS:

The Izaak Walton League of America, Silver Spring Chapter's Annual Chicken Bar-B-Que was an overwhelming success. The Bar-B-Qued Chicken was so good it melted in your hand as well as your mouth. The corn was out of this world and they had more than you could eat. All of the food was fit for a king. The activities, such as the turkey shoots, were enjoyable for all and many people walked away with a plump turkey. The drawing for the raffle of the Browning Automatic 5 shotgun and a case of shotgun shells, trap or skeet loads, was held. The winner of the Browning Automatic 5 was Gene Peeble of Riverdale, Maryland. The winner of the case of shotgun shells was Mr. Davis of Bowie, Maryland. All in all, everyone appeared to have a wonderful time. Our thanks and congratulations for a job well done to the man in charge, Paul Hancock, all the Committee Chairmen, and all the other fine people who helped out.

ACTIVITY POPULARITY RESULTS:

In the August membership Bulletin there was included a self-addressed post card which requested that each member vote on one item and advise which activity of the club was most important to them. This information was requested in order that the new officers could develop the activities which were most in demand at the new grounds. It was also requested that each member furnish his Zip Code. This is absolutely necessary as we must furnish this Zip Code on all mail as of January 1, 1967 or the members may not receive Outdoor America or the monthly bulletins as the post office may refuse to deliver mail without the proper Zip Code.

It is most discouraging to relate that as of this writing only 121 out of 357 members have returned this card. It would only require two minutes time to fill this card out and mail it and it would be extremely beneficial to our club. It is each member's way of voting for what they are most interested in. As it appears now 2/3 of the members aren't interested in the future development of our new grounds. Please take two minutes of your time and return this card. If you have misplaced this card, please call Jim Glazier, WH 6-1758, and another card will be mailed for your use.

As of this writing the following results are in:

Pool: Yes-32, No-89

Most interested in: In number of importance:

	First choice	Second choice	Third choice	Fourth choice
Trap	33	13	4	2
Skeet	27	17	9	2
Archery	16	3	9	4
Rifle	13	25	10	5
Pistol	10	13	19	6
Fishing	15	13	10	13
Outings	10	14	9	7
Trails	0	4	4	2
Camping	0	2	6	3

WHAT'S NEW:

The clay pigeon shooters this month completely shattered many club and personal records. On the trap sheet, Mike Apperti, Sr. broke his first 25 straight with a very encouraging 49×50 . Joe Santini broke two 25's back to back for a real good 50 straight. He also won a beautiful trophy in a shoot-off for the Lewis Class, with a 95×100 .

An item that will be posted every month will be the high trap and skeet scores-the scores to beat. High trap scores are: Ray Jackson 100 x 100, Roger Buckholtz 99 x 100, Sonny Brinke and Dan Dixon 98 x 100. Long runs are: Ray Jackson 100 straight, Roger Buckholtz 75 straight, and Charley Burton and Joe Santini 50 straight. Many names and scores have not been available so please notify us of any high club or individual scores.

In skeet many fine scores are posted: Bob Crothers shot his first 25 straight, Jim Dickerson knocked down a perfect 25 straight. Our first sub-junior to break 25 straight is Billy Shearn, nice shooting Billy. One of the outstanding scores of the month is a real fine run by Joe Santini, a real hot 27 straight. (See the patch on his skeet vest). A real fine score, the highest and the first on the club range is Ray Greisler's 50 straight, also his first. I don't believe there is anyone who will swear to it but Lester Billings also broke 50 straight. On the 18th of September the Izaak Walton League made a very good showing at Andrews Air Force Base with Bill Shearn winning first place in class D, with a 96 x 100. Bob Inman placed second in class D with a real fine 95 x 100. Joe Santini won first in class E with 89 x 100. Very nice shooting, men. The high skeet scores are: Bill Shearn 100 x 100, Lester Billings 98 x 100, Lou Gottleid and Ray Greisler 97 x 100. Come on, skeet shooters, let's get some high scores to post in here.

SICK CALL:

John Meggers, a member of the Potomac Chapter, is seriously ill. John has visited our club many times and has shot there quite often. He is in the Washington Hospital Center. The club has sent him some flowers, but I'm sure he would appreciate a card ot call to say hello.

Charlie Wiles also is in the hospital. I am sure he would like to hear from some of his fellow Waltonians; drop a line or give him a call - he's in Suburban Hospital in Bethesda, Maryland.

THE BIG WEEKEND:

The event of the year will be held on Saturday, October 8, 1966 at 7:00 P.M. The place will be DeMatha Catholic High School, Hyattsville, Md. The Silver Spring Waltonians Annual Izaak Walton League of America Installation, "A Gala Affair". Dine, Drink, and Dance to the music of Frank Petti's great band. Don't miss this wonderful evening, get your tickets early, they must be bought by Monday, October 3, 1966. Tickets are \$6.00 per person, which will include Buffet Dinner, Set-up, and Dancing. Bring your own liquor.

Men, do your wives complain that you spend all the food money shooting? Well, here is your chance to make up for all of those hungry nights at home. Sunday, October 9, 1966 at 12:00 noon will be the one and only "Open Mixed Match Turkey Shoot". Where does

it take place? On the club trap range. How does it work? Well, just listen to this. The shooting is done by a two-man team, one good trap shooter and one amateur. The teams are determined by drawing numbers out of a hat. There will be five teams in each shoot. First the five amateurs shoot at ten targets and then the five good shooters shoot at ten targets. The highest total score of both shooters win the turkeys. Yes! that's what I said, turkeys. Both the good shooter and the amateur receive a turkey. Turkeys aren't the only prize - there are also delicious canned hams or quarts of good whiskey. But wait! You say you will be so hungry that you won't be able to shoot. Well, guess what! there will be a FREE, yes, FREE Hot Dog and Coke to every shooter, to give them that little spark they might need to win. Shooting will continue until dark, or until the shooters are so full of free hot dogs they won't be able to stand up and shoot. Hot Dogs will also be sold at a very moderate price to spectators.

Don't forget the Big Weekend, October 8, 1966 at 7:00 p.m. "A Gala Affair"---- October 9, 1966, at 12:00 - the Open Mixed Match Turkey Shoot". We will be looking for you there.

FROM THE FIRING LINE:

ATTENTION: Those of you who are big game hunters and are going into the woods this winter to bring back that Big Buck you've been dreaming about all summer and are not sure your high powered rifle is hitting exactly where you want it to. The club is having one of its sight-in days on Sunday, November 6, 1966. So bring all of the big Iron and make it shoot where you look.

A WARM WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS:

William A. Rahn Jr., 2701 Sherview La., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: J. M. Anderson

Charles R. Newman, 4717 Olympia Ave., Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

C. D. Kuliek, 4803 Nantucket Rd., College Park, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Clifford A. Skinner Jr., 14908 Claude La., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Samuel Eskins, 7903 24th Place, Adelphi, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Leonard Rittenberg, 1200 North Nash St., Arlington, Va.

Proposed by: C. K. Goldschein

THE FOLLOWING HAVE BEEN PROPOSED FOR MEMBERSHIP AT THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AND WILL BE VOTED UPON AT THE SEPTEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

Frank DeLuca, 10751 Kinloch Rd., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: A. B. Flipp Jr.

Robert A. Frazer, 1302 Downs Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: William Shearn

Gene A. Johnson, 1508 Madison St., Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

John G. Goundry, 12805 Bakar Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: William Shearn

Emmett J. Murphy, 13414 Bartlett St., Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: Joe Santini

Wreford C. 'Norris, 14109 Canterbury La., Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

John B. Doak, 313 Penwood Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Lester Billings

William W. Werback, 6607 Cockerville Ave., Takoma Park, Md. Proposed by: Mike Apperti Sr.

John C. Carroll, 14531 Dowling Dr., Burtonville, Md.

Proposed by: Charlie Wiles

Edward F. Godfrey, 14800 Harold Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Edward C. Cowher, 8523 Carroll Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Art Brigham

William J. Ebert, 10414 Hagwood Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

M. Lysle Saxton, 103 W. Franklin Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Chester Ted Prusik, 2512 Columbia Pl., Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: Tom Derby

Lawrence D. McGuire, 7012 Fitzpatric Dr., Laurel, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman Charles R. Wright, 5026 Kenesaw St., College Park, Md.

Charles R. Wright, 5026 Kenesaw St., College Park, Md.
Proposed by: Clint Bowman

James William Wishnia, 2621 Nicholson St., Hyattsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

OUR OUTSTANDING RECRUITERS:

Clint Bowman - 22 new members

Ray Fisk - 10 new members

Bill Shearn - 6 new members

Mike Apperti Sr. - Charlie Wiles - Paul Hancock ε Jim Dickerson 3 new members each

The following have recruited two new members each:

Jim Glazier - Bob Pohlman - Bob Inman - G. M. VanHoesen - C.K. Goldschein Joe Santini - Lester Billings

Our thanks to the above recruiters as well as all of those who have enlisted one new member. Let's all bring a friend out next meeting night and share some of our wonderful friendship.

Lester Billings
Corresponding Secretary



WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

September 1, 1966

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR NEW PRESIDENT

I want to take this opportunity to thank all of the members for their vote of confidence and assure all that I will perform the duties of President of <u>OUR</u> chapter to the best of my ability. Yes this is <u>OUR</u> chapter, it belongs to each and everyone of us as members. We each have an interest in its conduct, programs, abilities and limitations. During the forthcoming year we plan many activities in the field of conservation, fishing, hunting, trap & skeet shooting, and last, but certainly not least, the continued growth of our chapter with emphasis on development of our new grounds.

I want to ask each member to take a more active part in <u>OUR</u> chapter by attending the membership meetings and advising your new officers of your desires on the forthcoming programs of the club. I plan to continue with the Past President's excellent program of limiting the business meeting to one hour, and having interesting activities after the regular meeting as well as food and refreshments.

I would like anyone who has suggestions for the good of the chapter to please plan to attend the next regular meeting and bring forth these suggestions so that we may have the best chapter in the entire State. Why not plan to bring a friend to the next regular meeting and share some of the fellowship which is in abundance here. Enclosed you will find a list of the officers for 1966-1967 and their home phone numbers, which we hope you will use often to let us know how you want your chapter run.

Also enclosed you will find a list of committees which will be appointed in the near future. Anyone interested in heading one of these committees or serving on one of them, please contact me as soon as possible.

Hoping to serve you well in the forthcoming year and make ours the finest chapter in the State.

Jim Glazier President

a magadity of the arm of the second

Officers for 1966-1967:

President: James H. Glazier, 13711 Parkland Dr., Rockville, Md. Wh 6-1758

1st Vice President: Ray Jackson, 10205 Brookmoor Dr., Silver Spring, Md. 593-0259

2nd Vice President: Sonny Brinke, 9304 Colesville Rd., Silver Spring, Md. JU 5-2691

3rd Vice President: Paul Hancock, Brookeville, Md. 301-774-4997

Treasurer: Ray Fisk, 5308 Wainwright Ave., Rockville, Md. PO 2-4744

Recording Secretary: Bill Schutt, 1623 Drexel St., Takoma Park, Md. HE 4-4734

Membership Secretary: Lloyd Gibson, 3320 McComas Ave., Kensington, Md. LO 5-0075

Corresponding Secretary: Lester Billings, 6Z2 Plateau Place, Greenbelt, Md. 474-1596

Sgt. At Arms: Ralph King, 2376 Glenmont Circle, Wheaton, Md. 949-7606

Parliamentarian: Bill Shearn, Ashton, Md. 924-4839

Chaplain: Don Olmert, 1501 W. Crestview Drive, Laurel, Md. 301-725-0243

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Michael J. Apperti Sr., 6700 Belcrest Rd, Hyatts., Md. 277-9293 Clinton E. Bowman, 4404 Greenwood Rd., Beltsville, Md. 474-5000

Paul Riffle, 2930 Findley Rd., Kens., Md. 933+0171

Charles Wiles Jr., 3318 McComas Ave., Kens., Md. 933-2076

Robert T. Mangum, 13705 Frankfort Ct., Rockville, Md. Wh 6-3400

Dave Osborne, 11115 Valleyview Ave., Kens., Md. 949-3387
Bob LaCovey, 9204 Glenville Rd., Silver Spring, Md. HE 4-3586

The following Committees were appointed at the Board of Directors meeting on September 14, 1966, and the following chairmen were approved by the Board of Directors. These Chairmen will need all the help they can get during the forthcoming year so when they call on you for help Please Try.

House Committee W. Stewart Ross

Grounds Committee - Ray Fisk

Trap & Skeet Committee - Co Chairmen - Wm. Shearn & Lou Gottleid

Conservation Committee - Bob Mangum

Entertainment & Program Committee - Don Olmert

Welcoming Committee - Lloyd Bowers

Publicity & Public Relations Committee - Lester Billings

Rifle & Pistol Range Committee - Paul Riffle

New Grounds Committee - Sonny Brinke

New Building Committee - Ray Jackson

Fish & Game Committee - C.P. Chaconas

Archery Committee - Bob LaCovey